## **DOLWYDDELAN COMMUNITY COUNCIL**

The Grand Opening of the Cwt Hers Memorial Building at Bryn y Bedd Cemetery was a complete success, with a fantastic turnout on the 28th September 2024. The weather was perfect, and the memorial building. Cwt Hers, was officially opened by Mr. Gwyn Roberts, the retired Clerk to the Community Council. Cwt Hers now offers a multifunctional space at the cemetery, where services can take place and offers shelter during bad weather. It also acts as a museum and information centre offering fascinating glimpses into the history of Dolwyddelan.

Additional funding has been secured through the UK **Government Shared Prosperity** Fund, to complete the renovation of the east wall of the cemetery and create a memorial walk through the small woodlands for scattering ashes. The project couldn't have been completed without the hard work from numerous Dolwyddelan individuals, organisations and contractors. Dolwyddelan Community Council wish to thank everyone who was involved.

















